

## Public meeting scheduled on main plant process building demolition at WVDP

## Max Borsuk Editor

The Ashford Town Board, at its Aug. 11 meeting, heard from Communications and External Affairs Manager Joseph Pillittere regarding a public meeting on the demolition of the main plant process building at the West Valley Demonstration Project.

The meeting will be Wednesday, Aug. 25 and will be held in two sessions from 5:30-6:30 p.m. and 7-8 p.m. at the West Valley Volunteer Hose Company Firemen's Memorial Hall, located at 9085 Route 240 in West Valley. Due to COVID-19 restrictions, people looking to attend must reserve a spot by contacting Pillittere at Joseph.Pillittere@chbwv.com or 942-4996.

The meeting, hosted by the U.S. Department of Energy, will provide information on the safe demolition of the main plant process building and will include presentations, informational stations and subject matter experts to answer questions.

Due to new guidelines from the federal government, all in-person meetings will be limited to 50 attendees and will require attestation of having been vaccinated or a negative COVID-19 test three days prior to the meeting. Attendees will be required to wear a mask and comply with physical distancing requirements.

## In other board news:

- Supervisor John Pfeffer reported this year's bike rodeo was well attended and was well conducted. Four bikes
   were donated by Pillittere for participants to have a chance to win, with selected winners being very appreciative.
- Pfeffer reported the town has submitted for a COPS grant, which has not been awarded yet. Grants are also currently being researched for a truck stop/ welcome area within the town.
- Highway Superintendent Keith Butcher reported CHIPS work has been completed in the town. Crews are also currently cutting back trees around sidewalks for safer walking.

The next Town of Ashford board meeting will be Wednesday, Sept. 15 at 7:30 p.m.

Vol. 153 - Issue 26

Published Each Thursday by Neighbor-to-Neighbor News Inc.

August 19, 2021

## West Valley Demonstration Project Town Hall Meeting

Wednesday, August 25, 2021 Two Sessions

5:30 – 6:30 p.m. • 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. West Valley Volunteer Hose Company Firemen's Memorial Hall (9085 NY-240, West Valley)

The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) will hold a public meeting to provide information on the safe demolition of the Main Plant Process Building. This meeting will include presentations, informational stations, demonstrations, and subject matter experts to answer questions.

Because of COVID-19 restrictions, in order to attend, you must reserve a spot.

To reserve a spot, please contact Joseph Pillittere at Joseph.Pillittere@chbwv.com or (716) 942-4996.

Due to new guidelines from the Federal Government, all in-person meetings will be limited to 50 attendees and will require attestation of having been vaccinated, or a negative COVID-19 test 3 days prior to the meeting. Attendees will be required to wear a mask and comply with physical distancing requirements. Two sessions have been scheduled to comply with these guidelines.